

CCC Consultations <consultations@canterbury.gov.uk>

Objections to draft plan

1 message

Katy Watson

15 January 2023 at 20:50

To: consultations@canterbury.gov.uk

Dear Sir / Madam

I am writing to express my concerns about the buildings proposed at Merton Farm. Theirs is a much needed area of countryside which provides opportunities for families to walk, jog and exercise. It is extremely important given the high levels of pollution on the main Wincheap road. Building on this land would be to the detriment of the environment and people's health. This was a literal life saver during the pandemic, allowing people to stay active and breathe fresh air. It would be very short sighted to get rid of this farmland and would add extra burden to already squeezed health and social care services.

I also object to the gyratory and zone systems as these will add more traffic and pollution.

Yours faithfully

Katy Watson